
Idaho County Board of Community Guardians  
Emergency Meeting 
3.30.23 
Location:  Holy Trinity Episcopal Church/Zoom 
Submitted by:   Andrea Solberg, secretary 
 
 
In attendance: 
Board Members: Chris Hagenbuch, Lynda Fox, Alan Fox, Larry Clark, Darlene Clark, Debbie Hays 
Via Zoom: Andrea Solberg, Nolene Weaver 
                            
The Board of Guardians met to discuss initiating temporary guardianship for LB as requested per referral from Alison 
Salyer, LMSW, St Lukes Hospital, McCall.  LB is a 73 year- old female resident of Riggins Idaho.  Her current diagnosis is 
acute cerebral vascular accident with complete left ICA occlusion.  Past medical history includes stroke, coronary artery 
disease, hypothyroidism, mixed hyperlipidemia, unstable angina, hypertension, uncontrolled type 2 diabetes, STEMI, 
thickened endometrium with suspicion for endometrial dysplasia, and adjustment disorder with mixed anxiety and 
depressed mood. 
 
At this time the patient is deemed medically unsafe to return home to care for herself and she does not have anyone to 
care for her at home.  Her son just recently passed away.  The medical team recommends LB be transferred to a skilled 
nursing facility for long-term care. She cannot be transferred until guardianship is secured.  
 
Debbie Hays moved the Board of Guardians initiate temporary guardianship for LB.  Nolene Weaver seconded it. The 
motion passed.  Chris Hagenbuch will notify Matt Jessup, assistant county prosecutor, to initiate emergency 
guardianship 
 
Debbie Hays volunteered to serve as guardian for the short term, if need be, until a permanent guardian is established.   
 
Old Business: 

• Guardianship for TL has been filled by a family member.  Chris will follow up with Kirk to see if we need to do 
anything else. 

 

• Alan and Lynda Fox provided an update on their ward, LM.  The care facility is asking them to spend down some 
of LM’s personal finances.  The care facility recommended a wheel chair be purchased. Alan and Lynda will 
comply with this request and purchase a wheel chair for LM. 

 

• Chris will follow up with Kirk on the emergency guardianship of MR that was to occur in November. 
 

• New Board Members:  Nolene will follow up with some of her contacts about possible new members for the 
Board of Guardians.  Larry and Darlene Clark’s term is up in May.  They will stay on if new members cannot be 
found.  Lynda will visit with Cody Kilmar in Riggins and see if he or his wife would be interested in serving or if 
they know of anyone who would be a good member.  Debbie will attend a Human Needs Council meeting and 
ask if anyone from their council would be willing to serve.  
 

Next Meeting is July 20th at 3:00PM.  The meeting was adjourned at 4:07PM 
  
_______________________________  __________________________________ 
 
 
_______________________________  __________________________________ 
     


